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February 16, 2024 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Shawn Maine and Chris Ball. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  

Pledge of Allegiance

Department Administrators/Directors present: Selena Gerst, Adam Shutt, Adam Parsons, Susie Garrett, Brandon Marquardt, Vicki Frank, Tammy Hayes, Kenny Marlette, Leah McElhinney, Lana Artz-McComb, Tim Coleman, Brian Hall, Ed Parker & Paul Greufe. 

 Susan Schnedler, Auditor Clerk, discussed FY2025 Budget updates.  Quigley suggested closing the Jail to make up the shortfall.  Susie Garrett reminds the Board this will affect 12 employees and would not solve the Budget issues.  “The County still pays to “house” the inmates at other jails & county would be responsible for their medical care & transport to and from court dates”.  Ed Parker states this would potentially leave the County understaffed if there is an arrest & deputies must drive to other counties to process to jail.  Discussion regarding renegotiating Union Contracts to take out the 10% raise effective July 1, 2024.  Kenny Marlette, Union Rep who states he is not ready to negotiate anything today as he would need to talk to Union members to see if this is something they would want.  Susie Garrett asked why the outsourced Information Technology Department can’t be cut & hire someone cheaper.  Quigley reports that the department has cut $50,000 from the budget.

Paul Greufe suggests a Union meeting next week.  Kenny said he will contact Secondary Roads rep, Tim Edwards, to see what day works for him.  

Vicki Frank, Treasurer, asked if the layoff is permanent and if the hiring freeze is lifted can she hire her employee back?  Quigley states no, layoff is permanent and not sure when hiring freeze will be lifted.     

Will meet again Friday February 23.    

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:05 a.m.
_______________________


_______________________________     


Selena Gerst, Auditor



Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
